The Priest Hutton Parish Annual General Meeting was held on Tuesday, 15th January, followed by a regular meeting.  We began with a minute’s silence in respect of our friend and villager Tony Sunderland who died on January 6th.  Tony supported the Parish Meeting throughout the time he lived in Priest Hutton, serving as Clerk for many years. He will be sadly missed in our community.

The existing 3 officers were re-elected en bloc to serve for another year.  
The treasurer, Phil Horsfield, presented a statement of account showing an end of year balance of £2,800.  He also presented a financial risk assessment form which was approved. There were no issues arising from the accounts.
In their reports the Chairman, Martin Shuttleworth and the Clerk, Jean Johns looked back on and celebrated the many achievements of the year 2018. 

By far our greatest achievement has been the formation and work of our PRIEST HUTTON FLOOD ACTION GROUP (PHFLAG). The officers have worked hard and have brought about improvements to the drainage of the village. We have also worked in cooperation with LCC and have plans for further improvements in the near future. There is a lot to do and we are getting through it.We look forward to great results in the near future from PHFLAG to ameliorate the flood risk throughout our village.
Tony Johns spoke about the LCC system of “Report It” and encouraged all villagers to report any faults around the Village.

Various other matters were raised by those present including: 
· indistinct road markings by Gatelands House / Longlands Hotel

· the height of the hedges at the top of Whitebeck Lane / A6070
· providing some form of shelter for the school children whilst they are waiting for the bus.  
· the activity going on at the barn on the A6070.  

· the multiple uses of the telephone box 
· Air Ambulance procedures
A Village Litter Pick was arranged for Saturday, March 23rd.  Please meet at the Green at 10 o’clock.  Refreshments will be served after the event.
The next Priest Hutton Parish meeting will be on Tuesday, May 28th 2019 at 7.30pm.

The next AGM will be on Tuesday, February 14th 2020 at 7.70pm  
The meeting finished at 21.10 following which everyone enjoyed refreshments.
